SLMC General Meeting

March 17, 2014

Called to order: 6:55 p.m.

Prayer before meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened: 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Carlos Mora

Welcome: Six new members joined after Wild Game Dinner, including Randy Flores, Joe Lopez, Daniel Lozano, Edward Rangel, Christ Torres

Birthdays: 22. Senior member was 74 years old; junior was 49

Cooking team: Led by Mike Lutz, included Paul Aleman, Elisandro de los Santos, Homer Fetzer, David Keller, Ben Olenik, Chris Torres. Benny de los Santos was sick and Ike had a family emergency.

Coordinator Paul Aleman notes that April and May teams have formed. We’ll welcome any volunteers who want to get involved over the summer.

Minutes: James Benavides summarized details; no revisions were voiced.

Treasurer: A written report was provided. Note, there is a $525 beer purchase on the sheet. This is a beer purchase, reconciled from the WGD account over to the club’s general account. St. Luke BevCorp has been disbanded. If we need keg beer, we have a few options, such as Mireles Ice House, plus, they deliver. Greg will continue to research options and work with reputable vendors.

Correspondence: Summarized and included as an addendum to the minutes.

Budget: Larry is identifying wild Game Dinner expenses and the preliminary report is being developed.

Chaplain: Nat reminds us, we host Stations of the Cross on Friday. We need men to volunteer and recite the prayers at the stations. We need 14-15 to do this. Wear your blazer and emblem, preferably. Roger Macias is leading. The club is going to participate, not just attend. It’s a 6:30 p.m. start.

Inventory: Russell reports he and his team are beginning reorganization now that WGD is complete.

Membership: Todd reports 279 members, 6 new, 47 lifetime, 17 unpaid. Implementing robo-calls, as we’ve been discussing over the past few months, has converted a percentage of mail-out members. We’re going to start implementing robo-calls next month.

Christian Services: Wallie recently visited Charlie Cilfone. Lou Davis recently had a stroke and is in rehab. Roland DeWinnie and Rudy Martinez Sr. also need our prayers. We also received word that James Springer’s son has died. We have a tribute draft for Bill Groff on Apr. 6, 10 a.m. mass. There should be a follow-up e-mail coming.

Communications: Henry Garcia reiterated, robo-calling starts next month.

Entertainment: A group of club members led by Manuel Ibarra attended the recent Talons game. Talons lost by 3. We had a group of about 25, with Greg Shean providing tailgate support.  Compliments to Robert Quiroga, who played a good game.

June or July, we should have the Missions game outing. We’re also getting some feedback about the club picnic and we’re trying to settle on a date. Manuel called for a show of hands to see what kind of numbers might be interested and about half the membership expressed interest.

Manuel also has a project with the Knights of Columbus. They have a May 19 golf tournament. If anyone wants to play, maybe form a SLMC foursome, come see him.

Benevolence: Ralf Meneses offers his compliments on a job well done in the Wild Game Dinner. The committee is waiting on numbers from Larry Ridder so they can begin allocating funds to charitable recipients. An announcement mentioning the application window and procedure will be in the bulletin. Note that if you champion a charity to reach out to your contacts there so they can submit an application – members cannot submit on behalf of an organization. A final list of recipients will be brought to the membership in June for approval. Distribution is in July.

The application is online and can be completed and e-mailed, or printed and physically mailed. Ralf’s contact information accompanies the bulletin announcement. May 15 is the cut-off.

We have two out-of-cycle requests: St. Luke School ad Spanish Choir. One request is at the committee level for consideration and the committee’s recommendation and action will be presented next meeting.

Wild Game Dinner: Don Obrien reports we’ve had an overall success. The finance report is coming, hopefully, in April. Thank-you to co-chairs Matt Mora and Russell Phillips. Logistics ran pretty smoothly. Big Bucks sold out. Raffle: looks like it’s up 1,200 sales from last year. We added 4 new tables. The program did OK. The 53-card draws were amazing – we sold out the original batch in 27 minutes.

Don held two lessons learned meetings and has the related minutes. The meetings were well attended and  number of area heads and essential personnel went.

One item is notably problematic and has to be addressed: Sunday cleanup. It was a terrible turnout. If not for the Boy Scouts and their fathers, we would have had an extremely difficult time.

Note the average age of SLMC members: 63. It’s not easy for these guys to do the hard, physical labor associated with the Sunday cleanup, especially after an extremely long day preparing food on participating in other capacities of the WGD.

We’re going to keep the trailer here next time. When you finish your assignment, clean up and put your gear back on the trailer. If we can’t manage cleanup ourselves, we’ll have to contract out, which eats into the funds we can distribute, and turns over other elements to entities outside of the club.

But to put thins in perspective, Terry reminds us, we do this once a year and we do a fantastic job.

We need to look at the trips to the store made on Saturday. We can do this ahead of time.

Area heads, start documenting your work and develop plans for succession – who's your backup? Don says when we kept Rico in place for 8 years, we left him with a lot of the responsibilities, and a lot of the work. It burned him out.

We’re realizing the WGD is getting stale in places, like the same auction items and raffle items.

We’re also running out of space. We may need to think further ahead about how to expand or to continue increasing our revenues.

For the record: 348 days until WGD 2015.

Nominating Committee: Members were introduced. Terry is chair; members include Duffy and Alex. They’re working on a slate of candidates. If you would like to be considered, introduce yourself to a committee member, or discuss with friends in the club if you would like to be nominated from the floor.

Sharing of Gifts Banquet: Matt Mora likely chairing and we’ll get underway soon.

Attire: a few WGD shirts still need to be picked up. Todd related the story of how he ordered the shirts, returned them and purchased at a lower price – he made the club a significant profit through this process.

An Irish toast was offered as we concluded the meeting.

Announcements: Roland DeWinnie offered thanks to Homer Fetzer and Wallie Fields for the visits, then he addressed the club, relating a story. Roland and his wife visited Holy Redeemer last weekend. It’s on the East Side and predominantly and African-American community. The pastor, who said the mass, asked if anyone was visiting from outside of the parish. Roland introduced himself as a member of St. Luke and the pastor asked if he was a Men’s Club member, which Roland confirmed. The pastor mentioned Holy Redemer regularly receives a contribution from the club and our efforts are appreciated.

Raffle: two bottles of liquor and 2 gas cards.

RC Contreras

Carlos Mora

Carlos Mora on a second item and generously returned it.

Roland DeWinnie

Henry Garcia

Motion to adjourn: Rick Hite

Second: RC Contreras

Vote carries.

Closing prayer by Nat Chavez.

Adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Addendum: Club Correspondence

Silver Eagle – Invoice – Greg

St. Jude – Ralf

Schott’s – Wild Game Dinner details – Don

Gerlach Auction – receipt – Rico

TSYS – Account statement – Joey

TSYS – Return equipment label – Joey

Springer family – Thank-you – Wallie

Chrysalis Ministries – Charitable request – Ralf

American Cancer Society – Acknowledgement of donation – Greg

Roger Rodriguez – returned meeting notice – Todd

Joe Perez – Returned meeting notice (postage) – Todd

Marlene Groff – Thank-you (Wallie) – Wallie

Marlene Groff – Thank-you (Club) – Everett

Dziuk’s – Receipt – Larry

Pueblo Hall – Returned marketing packet – Matt M.

Paypal – Advertising – Joey

Good Shepherd Catholic Academy – Charitable request – Ralf

Catholic Charities – Charitable Request – Ralf

Frost Bank – Money Market statement – Larry

Frost  Bank – Operations Account Statement – Larry

Frost Bank – Treasurer’s Account Statement – Greg

Frost Bank – Procurement Account Statement – Rico/Russell

Sorola’s – Invoice – Larry

Gulf Coast Paper – Invoice – Larry

National Rentals – Invoice – Larry

Restaurant Depot – Advertising – Rico

Monarch Trophy – Advertising – Todd

TSYS – Statement – Joey

RK Group – Invoice – Larry

